Water Pollution Control Authority
New Fairfield Town Hall
4 Brush Hill Road

_New Fairfield, CT. 06812

ﬂ\ :
“wlinutes of the Regular Meeting April 5, 2021

1. Call to Crder:

Chairman Tom Quigley called the meeting to order Via Zoom at 4:30 PM April 5, 2021. Present were Tom Quigley, Peter
Viola, Peggy Katkocin, First Selectman Pat Del Monaco, and host Paul Gouvria.

Chalrman Quigley adjusted the Agenda and moved Item 5. Sewer Study Report to the top. Pat Del Monaco then gave an
overview of the in progress Sewer Study Report. The area to be covered would be the Town Center business only. Also

under consideration would be the Birches Condominiums. The Danbury plant has the capacity to take 150,000 gpd from
New Fairfield.

Tom Quigley asked if the proposed area could be restricted? The answer was yes, but someone along the line might be
allowed to join.

Peter Viola asked about the cost knowing what it might have cost 20 years ago? Answer not sure, how many pump
stations would be needed, and what amount of Federal Funds were available.

Pat Del Monaco also mentioned that the Economic Development Commission a demand for restaurants which require
sewer and water. Also the schools, police station, and fire house were considered, but were OK for now.

Finally, the WPCA will get involved after the Report is issued.

2. Approval of Minutes:

( Peggy Katkocin made a motion and Peter Viola second... To approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of
January 4, 2021... All in Favor

3. Public Comment: None
4. General Correspondence:
The WPCA Budget was reviewed. There is $663.00 remaining as of 03/30/2021.

The 2021-2022 Budget was discussed and will be the same as last year.

5. Sewer Study Report Review: (see above)

6 Old Business: None

7 New Business: Water Test day was discussed and the date of June 19, 2021 was picked.
Peggy Katkocin reported that a student in high school was working on plotting all the past Water Test Day data on
a map and will be presented later this spring.

8 Adjourn: Peggy Katkocin made a motion and Peter Viola seconded to adjourn at 4:33. All in Favor.
Submitted by Tom Quigley

Peter Viola made a motion and Peggy Katkocin seconded to adjourn. All in favor. The meeting was adjourned at
... 4:55PM

o

Submitted by Tom GQuigley
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